Congress of the United States

Washington, BDE 20515

March 28, 2025

The Honorable Howard Lutnick
Secretary

United States Department of Commerce
1401 Constitution Avenue NW
Washington, D.C. 20230

Dear Secretary Lutnick,

We write to express our deep outrage over the potentially illegal termination of over 800 National
Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) employees and to call for their immediate reinstatement. '
Mass firings, office closures, and the threat of budget cuts severely undermine NOAA’s work to share weather
and climate forecasts, facilitate restoration and resiliency projects, and sustainably manage our ocean’s
resources — especially in Connecticut.

These attacks on NOAA are dangerous to human health and safety and economically nonsensical.
Simply put, NOAA saves lives and taxpayer money. The agency’s work informs severe storm warnings so
people can prepare for natural disasters like tornados, flash floods, hurricanes, and wildfires.? In the longer term,
NOAA'’s weather and climate data helps communities take action to reduce damage from extreme weather
events.” These resiliency measures drastically cut the cost of disaster recovery projects, reducing the burden on
agencies like the Federal Emergency Management Agency and, ultimately, taxpayers.’

Between 2021 and 2024, NOAA supported 15 projects across Connecticut to help bolster our $6.5
billion marine economy that 3,189 businesses and 61,385 employees rely on.*’ These projects advanced coastal
resilience efforts to better prepare for severe storms, as well as habitat restoration and conservation initiatives to
protect the bedrock of our seafood industry. Dismantling NOAA’s workforce puts this support in jeopardy.

NOAA safeguards coastal resources and supports industries in coastal communities that inject $10
trillion annually into the U.S. economy.® As a coastal state, Connecticut communities benefit greatly from a
strong and fully staffed NOAA. Our state is directly threatened by rapid sea level rise, and has seen firsthand
the impacts of severe storms on our coasts.”'® In 2012, Superstorm Sandy killed four Connecticut residents and
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cost over $350 million to recover from.'"'> NOAA’s coastal resiliency projects work to mitigate that risk. In
short, eliminating NOAA employees endangers the people of Connecticut, our businesses, and our critical
infrastructure.

We understand that mass terminations at NOAA have directly impacted employees in Connecticut, with
staff at the Milford Laboratory, part of the National Marine Fishery Service (NMFS) Northeast Fisheries
Science Center, among those who were fired. This is bad news for our state and the country. Focusing on
aquaculture projects, NOAA staff at the Milford Lab were working on cutting-edge research to maintain the
sustainability and economic viability of the U.S. seafood industry."* Unjustly firing experienced employees
decimates the institutional knowledge necessary to best carry out that work. In 2022, NMFS helped support 2.3
million fisheries jobs that generated $321 billion in sales.'* These job cuts will hurt commercial and recreational
fishers, shellfish growers, and everyone down the supply chain whose livelihoods are tied to a healthy ocean.
Further, a less effective and efficient domestic seafood industry will result in American consumers relying more
heavily on imported sources of seafood.

These indiscriminate firings are devastating to NOAA — to the critical work the agency does to protect
our communities and to the dedicated employees themselves who have devoted their careers to public service.
We demand that you immediately reinstate these federal workers and stop any action that undermines NOAA’s
critical mission for the benefit of Connecticut, the national economy, and the planet.

Sincerely,
Richard Blumenthal ' ristopher S. Murph/
United States Senator United States Senator
/;P”- - ﬁ“'\
Rosa L. DeLauro hi] B. Larson
Member of Congress ember of Congress
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CC: Vice Admiral Nancy Hann, Acting Administrator, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration



